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Report for Agenda Item 1 

 

 

Item 1: Chair’s Report  

 

Purpose 

1 To present a report from the Wanaka Community Board Chair. 

 

Recommendation 

2 That the Wanaka Community Board: 

a. Note the report 

b. Approve the Board’s submission to the 2014/15 draft Annual Plan. 

 

Prepared by: Rachel Brown 

 
Chair, Wanaka Community Board 
 
22/04/2014 
 

2014/15 Draft Annual Plan 

3 I attach a draft submission for further discussion and approval at the meeting. 

Liquor Bylaw 

4 I spoke at the Council meeting held on 27 March in Wanaka in support of the 
Board’s request for the Council to undertake the review of the Liquor Bylaw 
before the end of the 2014 calendar year, so that any new provisions may be in 
place for implementation in summer 2014/15.   

 
5 The Mayor advises that before 30 June 2014 consideration will be given to 

adding this project to the Chief Executive’s work programme for 2014/15. 



Rumble Strips  

6 Infrastructure Services staff were supportive of the suggestion made at the last 
meeting that the installation of rumble strips across the carriageway would be an 
inexpensive but effective way of improving safety at the Riverbank Road/ 
Ballantyne Road intersection.  Funding has been allocated from existing budgets 
and the work will be undertaken at some stage during the period  
28 April – 9 May 2014.   

Duck Crossing Signage 

7 Members will observe that two signs have now been installed.  As with the 
request for rumble strips, I wish to acknowledge the quick response from staff to 
these requests.   

Hawea School Track 

8 Submissions both supporting and opposing the proposed land swap for the 
development of the Hawea School Track were received, and the matter will now 
proceed to a public hearing.  The hearing will take place on Monday 12 May at 
10am in the supper room of the Lake Hawea Community Centre.  The hearings 
panel (Councillors Lawton, MacLeod and Stamers-Smith) has the delegated 
authority to consider the submissions and make a recommendation on them to 
Council.   

Draft Wanaka Lakefront Reserves Management Plan  

9 The consultation period has been extended and submissions will now close on 
Friday, 6 June.  This is because Section 41 of the Reserves Act 1977 stipulates 
that management plans shall be open for public comment for a period of not less 
than two months.  It is proposed to hold the hearing on either 23 or 24 June.   

Reports from Liaison Positions, Community Associations and recent Council 
meetings 

10 Members are invited to report on the Board-related activities they have been 
involved in since the date of the last meeting and Councillors are asked to 
comment on any matters of interest to the Board from the recent Council 
meeting.    

 


